
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

September 7, 2023 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center.  In attendance were Bryan 

LeBlanc, Tim Clouatre, Karen Budde, Lauren Järvi, Stacy Jewell, Dale Deblois, Darrell Gervais and 

Marcus Jacobson. 
  
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:00 AM.   

 

Tim moved to approve the minutes for the August 10 meeting.  Bryan seconded the motion 

which was approved by B & T.   

 

Tim let us know that Steve from Anair is progressing on repairs etc. at the Grove.   

 

We discussed the St Johnsbury Center Cemetery.  Both Dale and Darrell agree that the time has 

come to get their things in order to begin the transfer to the town.  Laura has been working on 

her financial reports but apparently has yet to complete them.  D&D said they would go visit her 

and stress the importance of having a meeting to vote to dissolve the association, and proceed 

with compiling a list of bank accounts and any other assets.  The deed records need to be brought 

up to date as well.  We understand D&D will make this a priority. 

 

Lauren will place an ad in the Caledonian Record re fall clean-up of the cemeteries as done last 

year.  We’ll use the date October 15 for when personal items must be removed.  We’ll discuss 

this is greater detail next month. 

 

Bryan moved to adjourn at 8:59.  Seconded by Lauren, approved by B & L 

 
 

Our next meeting will be on October 12. 

 

 


